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February 17, 2023
To Whom It May Concern:

I, Roman Telerman, Chief Financial Officer for Happy Software, hereby certify that MRI
Software LLC, acquired Happy Software Group, LLC in a transaction that closed on March 2,
2018. As a result of this transaction, MRI Software LLC acquired all of the rights and
responsibilites contained in the Happy Software client contracts. Happy Software is currently
and has been since March 2, 2018, a wholly owned subsidiary of MRI Software. As such, MRI
Software LLC is the sole provider of the Happy Products.

If you have additional questions, please feel free to contact your account executive, Ron Faber
at ron.faber@mrisoftware.com

Sincerely,

i

Roman Telerman
Chief Financial Officer
Happy Software





